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Return to school update - 31 January 2022

Dear Parents/Caregivers,

As previously outlined, face-to-face learning will be provided for reception and year 1 students, starting this
Wednesday 2 January. If you choose to keep your child in reception or year 1 at home, or if they are required to isolate,
a school-based remote learning program will not be offered.

Remote learning will be provided for Years 2 to 6 students, starting on Wednesday 2 February. Parents/caregivers of
students in years 2-6 will receive Seesaw communication directly from their child’s class teacher confirming home
learning arrangements. If you are required to attend your workplace and do not have any other appropriate supervision
for your children, they can come to school where they will be supervised to complete the same learning program as their
classmates learning from home. Students attending school do not need to bring their own devices - they will be supplied
with a school device.

A suite of ready to go online lessons have been made publicly available by the Department for Education at Our
Learning SA. The lessons do not replace the face-to-face learning scheduled for reception and year 1 students, who can
all return to the classroom from February 2. However, families with children in these year levels who choose not to send
their child to school can access the resources to support learning at home. These lessons:

·         are designed as standalone lessons for students to work through each day

·         are delivered via video or Microsoft PowerPoint

·         offer primary students literacy/English, numeracy/maths, HASS and Physical Education

A ‘check in’ message or activity will be posted to Seesaw by year 2 to 6 class teachers 9am daily (starting Wednesday 2
February), which will be used to mark attendance for those students learning from home. Students or families who do
not respond to the teacher check in message by 10am each day will be marked as absent and followed up by school
support staff. Class teachers will send their closing messages by 3pm daily, after which time they will be engaged in
preparation and administrative activities and may not be online to respond directly to students and families.

From Wednesday 2 February, the procedures below will be in place for students in years 2-6 attending on site:
➢ Staff will be on duty from 8:30am and after school until 3:30pm
➢ Parent drop-off/collection from school gates
➢ OSHC open for Before and After School Care
➢ Canteen closed (canteen operation will resume on Monday 14 February)
➢ Students to wear school uniform

Please don’t hesitate to contact your child’s class teacher, or the school, if you require any further information/support.

With kindest regards,

Josh Vick - Principal
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